MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 6TH JUNE 2023 AT BADLESMERE VILLAGE HALL.
Meeting opened at 8.00 pm.

Present.  Councillors Harbour, Austin, Blythin, Nimmo, Brookes, Scutt and Cllr Rich Lehmann (SBC) (KCC).

Absent.  Cllr Gould (SBC) and the Parish Clerk.

Apologies. 
None.
											23/12801

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda.
											
23/12802 

Approval of Minutes.
The minutes relating to the May Parish Council meeting were approved and signed.

								                                          23/12803 


Matters Arising.
School Footpath – The Chairman confirmed that the footpath had been completed on the Monday following the Coronation celebrations.  Volunteers came forward along with Cllr Phil Scutt.  The path is now being used and the works were completed within two hours.  A superb effort was made by all involved.
20’s Plenty Update – Cllr Blythin informed the Parish Council that the implementation date has been confirmed to be 17th July however, no further documentation has been received to date to support this.  Cllr Blythin will continue to monitor and follow up whilst informing the Parish Council of any updates.

											23/12804

Coronation Celebration Feedback.
The Chairman, Cllr Brookes and Cllr Austin all reported that the celebrations went very well.  Svemco placed the tables and chairs.
The Union Jack flag is currently still in place.  The flagpole has been placed at the Village Hall.
  																							23/12805



Noticeboard Purchase and Installation Update.
The noticeboard has arrived and is ready to be erected.  It is lockable with two keys.  The Chairman and Cllr Austin intend to install the noticeboard together.  The Chairman purchased an extra set of magnets.

Action:  Chairman and Cllr Austin to arrange installation of noticeboard.
											23/12901


Faversham Recycling Site Closure.
Cllr Lehmann (KCC) (SBC) informed the parish council that Faversham Town Council held a meeting to which 40 members of the public attended.  A working group was set up which consists of four town councillors alongside Cllr Lehmann and Anthony Hook.  A large action plan is being put together with a petition put in place and are currently looking into a protest for the July meeting.  parishioner’s opinions should give some power.  Cllr Lehmann (KCC) (SBC) stated that it would be useful if Sittingbourne councillors were to also become involved as the impact of the closure on congestion would be significant.  Canterbury and Ashford will also be affected, and as fly tipping increase would also sadly be likely.  A consultation opening will be held in July and Cllr Lehmann suggested that the parish council urge parishioners to sign the petition and respond to the consultation.  The parish council will be informed once a meeting date has been confirmed.  Cllr Blythin highlighted that it may be useful to inform residents as to how they could comment and worth noting on the minutes to include in the parish magazine.  The petition location has been shared on Facebook and currently an alternative waste site location has not been mentioned.
											
23/12902


Finance.
McCabe Ford Williams Payroll Costs, Chairman expenses for material on school path and noticeboard – Cheques all approved for payment and signed.  
AGAR was approved and signed. 
											23/12903

Planning.
Application: 23/502269/SUB
Address: 1 Newhouse Farm Cottages Newhouse Lane Sheldwich Kent ME13 9QS Proposal: Submission of details to discharge condition 5 - Landscaping, Subject to 23/500920/FULL – Discussed and approved previously.
Application:  23/502250/FULL | Erection of detached garage, pool house, and creation of a swimming pool with associated landscaping. | The White House Lees Court Road Sheldwich Kent ME13 0ED – Cllr Blythin confirmed he does have an interest in this application as has been approached by three neighbours that have voiced strong concerns about this application.  The size of the development being 60% of the original house was highlighted.  Cllr Nimmo believes there would be to much noise generated by this site.  The new buildings would be visible and detract from the listed building.  The drawings are believed to be lacking information as it would be desirable that more information be available as to how the buildings in the courtyard relate to the house.  Cllr Nimmo also believes there be drawings outside of the site showing the existing house and the two new buildings with a frontal view.  The distance between properties has been mentioned stating three listed buildings however, there is no mention of the Old School.  Cllr Blythin asked what the potential impact would be ecologically.  The footprint is deemed to be too large and the proposal falls within a conservation area.  The parish council unanimously agree that this application is not supported.  The parish council are in favour of progression but would like to place some constraints on this application.  
Action:  Clerk and Cllr Blythin to formulate a response to application 23/502250/FULL.

											23/13001
Review of Actions.
Clerk to add the Coronation Celebration feedback to the June Agenda – Complete.
Clerk to add 20’s Plenty to Update to September Agenda.
Clerk to add HIP Update to September Agenda.
Clerk to add Noticeboard update and purchase to June Agenda – Complete.

											23/13002

Meeting Closed at 8.39 pm

Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 4th July 2023 in Badlesmere Village Hall.  

Signed:

Dated:
